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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mother Nature sure has been playing tricks on us these past couple months, warm
on day and cold the next, even some frost in mid-April.  Despite all this, trees are
budding and flowers are popping up and even some blossoms are showing.

On April 22nd, five members attended West District meeting at the Wisconsin
Cranberry Research Center near Black River Falls.  Tom Lochner, Director gave a
very interesting presentation on cranberry growing and the research they are doing
at the center to improve the cranberry crops and study different varieties of
cranberries.  We took a short tour of the bogs and got an insight as to how the
weather affects the growing.

On April 24th, there will be 7 members attending the Volunteer Appreciation
Dinner sponsored by Bethany St. Joe’s at Piggy’s.  This proves to be a great
experience with delicious food and a program honoring all volunteers.
May 13th will be the Annual Meeting/Luncheon, details are in this newsletter. Also
there are details about Fun Day in July, so pay close attention to those events and
mark them on your calendar.

State Conference is coming up in September and will be held in Appleton this  year
September 16-18th.  If you receive the Update, all information is in the May issue, it
is also on the state website, Wahceinc.org.  Motel information is there also.
So lots of activities in the next few months, and hopefully the summer will bring us
nice weather and time to spend time with friends.

Sheryl Smith



ANNUAL SPRING MEETING/LUNCHEON

Monday, May 13th, 2024 
12:00 Noon

Holland Town Hall
*(Cultural Arts Check-in at 11:00 AM)

Lunch will be prepared and provided by the Executive Committee and will be
as follows: Chicken Salad on a Croissant, Salads, Relishes, Desserts, and

beverages.
Following lunch, we will have our annual meeting and a presentation on “Bee
Keeping” by Judy Hoffman whose husband was a beekeeper for many years.
Please let Nancy Kuczynski if you are attending so we know how much food

to prepare by May 5th. There is no charge and there will be some door prizes.

ANNUAL FUN DAY

Monday, July 15th, 2024
12:00 Noon

Holland Town Hall

Please bring:   Dish to pass
                          $5.00 wrapped bingo prize

                           Non-perishable food for local
food pantry

Beverages, plates, cups, and tableware will
be provided.

       Hope to see you there for an afternoon
of great food and fun.  Bring a friend if you

like.

Nancy and Leann, hostesses

INTERNATIONAL REPORT BY
LEAH BORK

Pennies for Friendship due to Sylvia Finch
by May Spring Meeting.  I will again be
putting together a shoe box for the
Learning Centers in Nicaragua. If anyone
has any of the following they would like
to donate, please get it to me by August
1st. 

Sewing:  Scissors, thread, needles, pins
measuring tapes, bias tape, etc.
Gardening: Trowels, clippers, cultivators,
gloves, string, row markers, etc.
Cooking: Measuring cups and spoons,
wooden spoons, whisks, spatulas, turners,
tongs, meat forks, paring knives, etc.
Hair Care: Scissors for cutting hair,
clippers, mirrors, brushes, curlers, etc.



WISCONSIN BOOKWORMS

The La Crosse Area Home and Community Education Association has
successfully completed the 2023-24 Bookworms program at Headstart. 
We had nine readers serving eleven classes of 3-4 year olds.
With the 2023-2024 school year, Wisconsin Bookworms celebrated  its
25th year! During that time, a total of 960,500 books were purchased state-
wide, reaching more than 103,655 preschool children.

The Wisconsin Bookworms reading program began in 1998 with innovative
grant funding. That year volunteers read books to 1,375 children in 26
counties with 16,500 books being distributed.  For the 2023-2024 school
year, volunteer readers provided free books to over 3655 children in 33
Wisconsin counties.
Wisconsin Bookworms is a WAHCE sponsored program with educational
support from UW Madison-Division of Extension. It is designed to provide
free books and an early reading experience to children from limited income
families.  During the school year, volunteers read a book to the children,
engage them in a related activity, provide a bookbag (we sew them here in
La Crosse County) and give a copy of the book to each child to take home
to help create their own in-home library.  Educational activity sheets are
also provided for each book.

This collaboration has been very successful. In 2010, Wisconsin
Bookworms was the recipient of the UW-Extension Chancellor’s Award.  In
2011 and 2018 WAHCE received grants from the Green Bay Packer
Foundation.

Thanks to the La Crosse Community Foundation and the Franciscan Sisters
of Adoration who have been financial supporters of Bookworms, to the
LAHCE Bookworms coordinators, Sheryl Smith and Cathy Onsager, the
ladies who sew book bags and to the readers who make this program
possible.



WISCONSIN BOOKWORMS AT HEADSTART



CULTURAL ARTS

Time is running out, I hope all of you who have used your
crafting skills have been able to bring to life the piece or pieces
of art you plan to submit for competition. There have been some
changes to the categories this year, so I have added the list to
the newsletter, it can also be found on the state website,
wahceinc.org.  Be sure to follow the guidelines carefully,
especially with size of quilts, wall hangings, and table runners.
Also, if anyone is making a bonus category item, it cannot be
larger than 10 ½ inches square.

When you bring your entries to the Spring Meeting/Luncheon,
include the category page with a circle around the category for
your item. I will have the registration forms to be filled out that
need to be sent to Darlene.  Good Luck and see you then.  Any
questions, feel free to call me at 608-769-9856.

Linda Gillmeister, Cultural Arts Chair









THE BUZZ ABOUT WISCONSIN’S PERIODICAL CICADAS

Date: Wednesday, May 15, 2024 
Time: 12-1PM

Location: Online Event
Cost: FREE

Our big emergence of periodical cicadas is nearly here in Wisconsin.
Join in to learn about the biology and life cycle of these fascinating
insects and their role in the ecosystem. We’ll also take a look at
when and where to expect cicada activity in the state and what it
could mean for your own yard.

Presented by PJ Liesch, Director of the UW Insect Diagnostic Lab

This is a free event, but registration is required. Please visit our
website to register: 

Wisconsin Horticulture - Division of Extension

THE SCIENCE (AND ART) OF PLANT DISEASE DIAGNOSIS

Date: Wednesday, May 22, 2024 
Time: 6:30-8:30 PM

Location: Online Event
Cost: FREE

Learn about the fascinating and complex process involved in identifying
plant diseases. Learn about how to visually assess for plant disease
symptoms, as well as about the range of lab tests that are often needed
to confirm the identity of plant diseases.

Wisconsin Horticulture - Division of Extension

Extension Office Support

https://hort.extension.wisc.edu/free-online-programs/?utm_source=Extension+Events&utm_medium=Calendar&utm_campaign=Mini+Webinars
https://hort.extension.wisc.edu/calendar/?trumbaEmbed=view%3Devent%26eventid%3D171707309


ASK THE EXPERTS: A MONTHLY GARDEN
AND LANDSCAPE Q&A SERIES

Date: Monday, May 20, 2024
Time: 1-2PM

Location: Online Event
Cost: FREE

Join our monthly online programs in 2024 for an
opportunity to connect with plant health experts
from the UW-Madison Division of Extension. Each
session, held on Monday afternoons from 1:00-
2:00 pm, is your chance to ask questions about
your trees and shrubs, garden vegetables and

ornamentals, and lawn. Whether it's about plant
diseases, pesky insects, or the selection and

general care of plants in and around your home,
our panel of seasoned experts will provide you
with insightful answers. Don't miss out on this

opportunity to cultivate your knowledge and keep
your plants thriving.

These online sessions are free but registration is
required for each one that you would like to

attend. Upon registration you will receive an email
confirmation with the link for joining the session.

Wisconsin Horticulture - Division of Extension

https://hort.extension.wisc.edu/calendar/?trumbaEmbed=view%3Devent%26eventid%3D171181313


COOPERATIVE EXTENSION SERVICE
United States Department of Agriculture
University of Wisconsin-Extension
La Crosse County Offices
212 North 6th Street
La Crosse, WI 54601

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER

U N I V E R S I T Y  O F  W I S C O N S I N - E X T E N S I O N ,  U . S .  D E P A R T M E N T  O F  A G R I C U L T U R E  A N D
W I S C O N S I N  C O U N T I E S  C O O P E R A T I N G .  U W - E X T E N S I O N  P R O V I D E S  E Q U A L  O P P O R T U N I T I E S

I N  E M P L O Y M E N T  A N D  P R O G R A M M I N G ,  I N C L U D I N G  T I T L E  V I ,  T I T L E  V I ,  T I T L E  I X ,  T H E
A M E R I C A N S  W I T H  D I S A B I L I T I E S  A C T  ( A D A )  A N D  S E C T I O N  5 0 4  O F  T H E  R E H A B I L I T A T I O N
A C T  R E Q U I R E M E N T S .  F O R  C O M M U N I C A T I V E  A C C O M M O D A T I O N S  I N  L A N G U A G E S  O T H E R

T H A N  E N G L I S H ,  P L E A S E  C O N T A C T  L A N G U A G E A C C E S S @ C E S . U W E X . E D U


